
                                                                                                  
Prince of Peace Catholic Community  

Building & Grounds Minutes, Monday, Mar 18, 2024 
 

• Jerry Jossart: Long time B & G Member Jerry Jossart has passed away. We will miss him 

and hope that God does not keep him too busy fixing things in heaven! 

• Eagle Scout Project: Jacob Mathys is developing a plan for his portion of the landscaping 

that he will be overseeing as part of his Eagle Scout Project. Roy L and Jacob will meet to 

review his plan and cost estimate on the project. 

• Church Choir Room – Thanks to Carl J, Jeff Melotte, Bernie & Janet L for painting the 

choir room. 

• Vesting Sacristy: That room including the hallway needs painting. Bernie L will check on 

paint supplies. 

• Choir Handrail – Thanks to Kevin Ronsman for adding two handrails for the steps 

accessing the choir area and the working sacristy. 

• Rectory Wood Deck – We will consider staining the treated deck boards in summer. 

• Pine Grove Site Small Wood Shed: The wood shed on west side of larger steel storage 

garage is in need of maintenance.  First, is this cemetery’s responsibility, second, is it 

worth keeping? Bernie L will talk with Kody regarding these two questions. 

• Pine Grove Site Temporary Mausoleum – The small white building at the southeast 

corner of the cemetery was used in the past to hold remains in winter. Ever since state 

law was changed to require immediate burial, if practicable, the building has not been 

used. Bernie L will inquire to see if the casket storage racks can be sold or given away. 

• Parish Center Lighting – Chris N will be installing a second light on the pole near the 

cemetery. The owner of Smith Country Sales agreed to supply the electricity for the 

light. Carl J and Bernie S will straighten the pole and will furnish scaffolding to aid in 

mounting the light. 

• Spring Church Grounds Cleanup: Roy L will monitor conditions and weather and 

schedule a date. 

• Playground Fence – Carl J and Bernie L will remove fence when weather permits. 

• Baptismal Font – Carl J and Ken M will drain, refill and heat water for Easter Vigil. 

• 2024/2025 Budget: The committee discussed and approved our B & G Budget and have 

forwarded it to Finance Committee. 

• Church Addition – Ken M gave an update and tour. 

• Next Meeting – Monday, May 20, 2024, 6:30 PM at church.  


